Messages for Remittance Advices dated June 13, 2024 –June 20, 2024
	to: pharmacy providers
	RE: Magellan Pharmacy Point of Sale System Will Be Down

	Magellan will be performing maintenance to the pharmacy point of sale system beginning Sunday, June 16 at 1:00 AM CT. Maintenance is expected to last approximately 30 minutes, ending around 1:30 AM CT. The pharmacy point of sale claims system will be down during this timeframe.

	to: all providers
	RE: Federal Ordering, Referring, Rendering, and Prescribing (ORP) Requirements

	There was a recent MMIS change implemented to bring the system into compliance with federal ordering, referring, rendering, and prescribing (ORP) requirements, which require a referring and ordering provider to be listed on Medicaid claims (See 42 CFR § 455.440). This affects providers who deliver Audiology, Hearing, Laboratory, Radiology, or Therapy services. If you receive EOB code 1228 “ORDERING PROVIDER IS REQUIRED FOR THE SERVICE,” you must enter the ordering provider on your claim. For instructions on how to enter the ordering provider on a claim in the Health Care Portal, please see the Job Aid: https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/MMIS_JobAid_SubmittingReviewingClaim.pdf.

For instructions regarding how to bill a crossover claim in the Healthcare Portal, please see the Quick Track Training Guide: https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/HowtoSubmitMed_icare_icaidClaim.pdf

Please contact your MMIS Outreach Specialist for further assistance with keying claims in the Healthcare Portal: https://medicaid.afmc.org/images/MMIS_OutreachSpecialistsMap_Updated_20230424_v10.pdf


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
